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MIRAMAR COLLEGE

FACILITIES COMMITTEE

October 1, 2009
1:00 p.m., A201a

Committee Members:

Present:
Allen Andersen, Alexander Areta, Brett Bell, Dave Buser, Tom Davenport, Peter Fong, Fred Garces, Jeff Higginbotham, Dane Lindsay, Dan Willkie
Excused:

Absent:
Nick Gehler, Dan Gutowski, Kathleen Werle, 
Guests: 
Jim Bray, Rick Covert, Stephanie French, Laura Gonzales, Tony Gutierrez, Debra Picou, Susan Schwarz, Thommie Thornton, Stephen Um
 MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 1pm.
It was noted that copies of minutes will no longer be provided; each member is expected to review/bring their own copy.
The item of “Bleachers” was removed from the agenda.  Additional information is required before presenting to the Committee.
Old Business

1) Approval of Past Meeting Minutes

· May 7, 2009 (Buser/Andersen) MSC

· June 4, 2009 (Andersen/Fong) MSC, w/3 abstentions
· August 13, 2009 (Lindsay/Fong) MSC, w/5 abstentions
· September 3, 2009 (Higgenbotham/Buser) MSC, w/3 abstentions
2) Parking Task Force Update (B. Bell)


No Update
3) No Smoking Signage Update (B. Bell)
B. Bell provided copies of the results of a survey on smoking that students, faculty and staff participated in during the spring 2007 semester.  At the September meeting concerns regarding signage and designated smoking areas on campus was discussed.  Most issues are around bungalows and in locations where signs have been moved.

A. Anderson and L. Gonzales were tasked with providing a suggested revised sign, which was e-mailed to committee members prior to the October meeting for review.  An issue to revising the sign is the expense to replace the current signage.  Additionally, even with clearer signage, the verbiage may not allow for College Police to cite smokers.  The code referenced on campus signage is government code not municipal code and therefore not entirely citable by College Police.  Sgt. Gutierrez provided information regarding what is citable per the municipal code.  Per municipal code, 43.1003.a, “It is unlawful to smoke in an enclosed public place or an enclosed place of employment except in a designated outdoor smoking area lawfully established in accordance with this Division or the law of the State of California.”  As described in this code, “public place” includes educational facilities.  District policy is only enforceable if someone is smoking inside an enclosed building.  College Police cannot enforce smoking on campus outside as there is no municipal code supporting this, even if a smoker is within the 25 feet of an operable door/window as stated on campus signage.  District policy for no smoking on campus outside of buildings can only be imposed through Policy 3100 by the Dean of Student Affairs.  Sgt. Gutierrez’s experience has been that typically folks do not challenge a request to move at least 25 feet from doors/windows.

Municipal code 43.1003.g indicates, “It is unlawful to smoke in a public park…”  College Police can enforce this code in Hourglass Park.  Although the Aquatic Center and Field House are joint use facilities with City Parks and Recreation, these areas are not considered by College Police as part of Hourglass Park.  If the City of San Diego interprets these areas as part of the park, then College Police can enforce no smoking at these facilities.  B. Bell will ask for clear delineation at the next Joint Use Committee meeting.  There currently are only two “No Smoking in Park” signs the City had posted by the parking at the Aquatic Center.  Additional signage may be needed.  
After discussion, it was recommended that when additional funding becomes available the campus will look at changing out the current signage to include verbiage that is easier to read with the understanding that the verbiage may still not provide an appropriate enforcement mechanism.
4) Parking Structure/Police Sub-Station Available Space Update (J. Bray)

J. Bray provided a follow-up discussion regarding moving door access into the sub-station so that entrance to the smaller room (Clerical/Investigation Work Area as indicated on the floor plan), does not allow access into the secured police areas.    B. Bell put forward a motion to relocate the exterior door on the north side of the sub-station, shortening the corridor and causing the door to the clerical workroom to be located outside the corridor and therefore creating exterior access to the workroom separate from the police offices. (Davenport/Andersen) MSC to move item forward to CEC.  J. Bray indicated the plans for the parking structure/police sub-station are expected to go to DSA next month.
The Police sub-station will have a green roof but the accessibility to the roof for campus staff was questioned.  J. Bray indicated other upcoming projects are being look at for alternate locations of a green roof or garden area on campus grounds to be utilized.
J. Bray was asked if staff lot #3 will be available once construction of the parking structure begins.  He responded that the intent is to keep access open during construction.

New Business

1) Priority Matrix (D. Lindsay)

D. Lindsay mentioned that District Facilities is going through a reorganization of available service and department processes. He provided a list of what will be considered top priorities for business calls.  He reiterated that he and his staff are here to serve the campus, but they need to be able to prioritize the numerous requests that daily come in to the office. P. Fong asked about situations that are related to ADA compliance.  D. Lindsay responded that safety issues are of the highest priority and will be handled immediately as they occur.  The matrix list indicates possible foreseen issues.  D. Lindsay asked the committee to accept the matrix as an informational item (Fong/Davenport) MSC.

D. Lindsay indicated that accessibility consultants had recently been on campus reviewing the entire campus looking at ramps and access to and around current buildings.  For new buildings, minimum standards may not be adequate.  B. Bell indicated access issues for new campus facilities will be kept on the agenda for regular review.  P. Fong asked if this information will be included in the accreditation process.  
B. Bell indicated he will send an electronic copy of information to K. Werle to be included with accreditation evidence.
2) Handicapped Parking/Crosswalk (L. Allen) – tabled
This item will be moved from the agenda until L. Allen is available to discuss.

3) LLRC Space Allocation for High Tech Center/PLACe Tutors (B. Bell/S. Schwarz)
S. Schwarz indicated to the Committee that the original plans in the LLRC for the High Tech Center and PLACe tutor workroom was shown with a more uniform space.  In the final drawing the space is more oddly shaped.  S. Schwarz is asking for a recommendation from the Committee to move the wall in tutor’s work area to allow sufficient space for the High Tech Center.  No load bearing walls would be affected.  The revised space would still be sufficient for the tutor’s area.  Both departments have been consulted and agree to the change.  P. Fong asked why the space in question could not be used as a conference room.  S. Schwarz responded there are two conference rooms on the first floor, one on the second floor and possible conference room space in the PLACe area currently planned.  A motion was made to adjust the interior space planning as presented by S. Schwarz (Buser/Willkie) MSC with two abstentions.
4) Campus Green Day (L. Gonzales) – tabled
This item will be tabled for the November meeting and listed under a new section of Announcements.
5) Next meeting – November 5, 2009 at 1pm in A201a
The meeting adjourned at 2pm.
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